
 

 

East Bradford Township 

Board of Auditors Organization Meeting 

January 2, 2022 
 

The East Bradford Township Board of Auditors held the annual organization meeting at 6:00 p.m. on 
January 4, 2022.  The meeting was held in the East Bradford Township McCardle Meeting Room, 676 
Copeland School Road, West Chester, PA, 19380.  A public notice was published in the Daily Local 
News on December 27, 2021.  The agenda was posted on the Township website and at the Township 
building on December 29, 2021.   Copies of the agenda were available for attendees. 
  
Board members present:  

Kathleen (Kathy) D. Davis  
Jim VanderWaal 

Board members absent: Joe Hamel 
Staff/Professionals present: 

Peggy Lennon, Director of Finance 
No guests were in attendance.   
 
CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 6:10 p.m. by Ms. Davis.   
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: None 
 
ORGANIZATION 
 

1. Recognize Newly Elected Officials / Oath of Office – James VanderWaal was elected in 2021 to 
a six-year term (to December 31, 2027).  He executed his oath of office last week. 

 
2. Organize Auditors  

 
Ms. Davis moved to elect Jim VanderWaal as Chairman for 2022.  Mr. VanderWaal seconded 
the motion.  There was no discussion and no public comment.  The motion passed 
unanimously.   
 
Mr. VanderWaal moved to elect Kathy Davis as Secretary for 2022.  Ms. Davis seconded the 
motion.  There was no discussion and no public comment.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 
PUBLIC COMMENT: None 
 
ADJOURNMENT / CONTINUANCE: At approximately 6:12 pm, the Board unanimously agreed to 
adjourn the meeting. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Kathleen Davis, Secretary 


